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From the stainless-steel storage tank, sap is pumped
into the sugarhouse where it runs through a reverse
osmosis system and then into an evaporator to boil
and remove as much water as possible, which
concentrates the sugar in the sap taking it from 2% to
66%, making it pure maple sirup.  It is then pressure
filtered and bottled hot with nothing else added. We
sell our sirup in a gift shop located on our farm, or by
mail order, shipping to customers all over the world.

How do you turn the tree sap you collect
into syrup?

How do you collect sap from your maple
trees?
We tap the trees in early February. This involves drilling
holes about 1.5 inches deep in the tree trunks about 5
to 7 feet high from the ground and then inserting a
plastic spout into the hole. Plastic tubing is then
attached to the spout. Once the watery sap starts
dripping out, it runs downward through a tubing
system into a larger tube where a vacuum pump gently
suctions the sap into a large storage tank. The sap is
then either pumped or hauled to a large stainless-steel
storage tank at the sugarhouse. 

Tell us about your farm.
Funks Grove is a native timber and is one of the
largest expanses of old growth forest in Illinois. The
forest consists of thirty-three species of trees,
dominated by sugar maples. We tap over 4,000 sugar
maples in late winter/early spring to produce an
average of 2,000 gallons of maple sirup per year. It is
generally in February and March when the freeze/thaw
cycle allows for the sweet sap to flow. Pure maple
sirup has been produced in Funks Grove by the Funk
family since 1824 and they started producing enough
to start selling it to the public in 1891. Mike and Debby
are the 5th generation to produce and sell the sirup,
and their son, Jonathan, and nephew, Sean, are the 6th
generation to carry on the tradition. 
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Today, “syrup” is usually spelled with a “y,”
but many years ago the more common
spelling was “sirup.” Funks Grove Sirup has
kept this original spelling to honor the wishes
of one of its original owners, Hazel Funk, who
can be seen in this photo taken in 1933.  


